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14 June 2011
Dear Terry
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME
Changes to Actuarial Factors: Move to CPI

I advised pension fund managers on 6 July last year of changes which would occur to actuarial factors as a result of the Government’s July budget announcement that official pensions would be uprated from April 2011 in line with CPI. This was followed up on 20 July by confirmation that for the LGPS new factors should apply from October, and that funds should not stockpile cases but rather action cases “in the pipeline” based on extant factors. This applied in particular to PSOD cases. And I wrote, informally, to schemes on 7 June this year.
At the time it was understood that changes would also be made to the factors used under the ARC process, whereby members can buy additional pension in tranches. This particular issue, which in part is linked to questions relating to members entering into a contractually binding arrangement, has not been fully resolved. I therefore advised certain authorities in May to adopt the following approach.

In essence GAD has said that, contrary to my earlier letters of advice, funds can offer ARC contracts on the basis of the extant GAD advice and cost as long as it is made clear to individuals entering into such contracts that the cost of entering into such a contract to purchase a fixed value of benefit may be varied and such variation (potentially in the member's favour in terms of cost to be paid but only to the extent the benefit is not indexed by the same amount) may be backdated to last July.

 

This is clearly not an ideal situation, but at least it provides a potential resolution for those cases and enquiries which funds have already received. This, therefore, is the approach which funds should now consider adopting to avoid any further stockpiling of applications.

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division
